Hot Line Number 168 - 12 November 2020

Ken's section

Saturday Afternoon Bowls 14 November 2020 Jack Forbes Trophy starting at 1-30 pm.

Please register by 1-15 pm in the Dining Room. Entry fee for prizes is \$3-00 pp. **Dress code is Club uniform**.

if you have entered on the entry sheets in the match rooms or on the Club's website by 5pm Wednesday 11 November you are guaranteed a place in the field. Over 50 entries have been received so far but there are still 5 vacancies to be filled.

If you would like to play but have not yet entered, the first 5 players to ring Ken Wilson-Pyne on 3582457 will be included in the field – so ring now! If there is no answer, please leave a clear message on the answer phone so you can be contacted to confirm your entry.

Teams will be mixed and drawn (you will stay in the same team for all games); two-bowl triples; a good time guaranteed.

Teams will be drawn on Thursday night and will be posted on the Club notice boards on Friday. **If you have entered already you will be in a team!**

N.B. Nothing else is programmed for this Saturday and the forecast is very good and conditions should be perfect for bowls.



















Sponsors of the week



Living Outdoors Longer with Weather Wise Shade Systems. 0800 S H A D I N G

Catering by Nikki

Nikki's Kitchen

Caterers for all occasions. Located at 34 Moorhouse Avenue with Deli and Cafe

Annual Fly-casting lessons

The Fly-Fishing Club invite all Burnside members on Tuesday 1 December -

5 pm We show them how to play bowls

6 pm They show bowlers how to cast

7pm Fly Fishers put on BBQ for all attendees

If you want to attend, please put name on sheets in Match Room

Mid-week Interclub

This week the Club had to default two teams in mid-week competitions. There were good reasons for such action, and we need not go into that here. (although I stuffed up on one occasion) But it is clear to us (the selectors) that we will repeat 'this week' again unless we receive members support with names to be reserves.

If you can avail yourself to be a reserve for either Monday Tuesday Wednesday or Thursday in the weeks leading up to Christmas, then we would very much like to hear from you. Please contact Barry Bunting at the Club or call him on 021895063 to advise your availability.

Men's and U5 Interclub scorecards

A couple of reminders regarding writing up scorecards and the correct place to put them after the game is completed –

Write up of cards – In the left-hand side of the Team sheets there is a Division and / or Section number. Please **write all this information** on your scorecard. This information is important to the recorder so they can enter the results in the correct Division / Section.

After the game – For Men's and ALL U5 competitions on a Saturday you have 2 options - either on the Pool Table in the lounge OR the hard plastic container on the notice board under the team sheets in the Men's Matchroom. All Men's and U5 mid-week competitions cards to be placed in the plastic container.

Bar Duty

The roster for next week is as follows.

Monday 16 November 4.00 to 6.00 pm - Pam Clarke (also Shift Manager for the week)

Friday 20 November 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Scott Greenland

Saturday 14 November 4.00 to 6.30 pm - Hamish Wilson and Jeff Clark

Match Committee

The Match Committee has made the decision **NOT** to move the club Mixed pairs date. The mixed pairs will be played on Sunday 29th November as scheduled in the program. Due to a number of players waiting on the announcement of the Southern Quad Rep teams, the time frame for entries has been extended and will now close on Saturday 21st November. This should allow for adjustments to be made to entries as required following the naming of the Southern quad Rep teams

The Men's 1 and 2 year singles entries close this Sunday 15th November. If you know anyone not entered in these that you think should enter, please give them a friendly tap on the shoulder and assist as required.

Bowls Canterbury representatives

Bowls Canterbury players Emily Miller, Tracy Fickling and Ange Mitchell are going to Kaikoura on Tuesday the 17th November to play against Bowls Marlborough in the annual Marjorie Gundry Women's Event.

New Mat & Jack Trolley



The new Mat & Jack Trolley was presented by **Warwick Lynch** on behalf of the Lynch family in memory of his father, **Tim Lynch**.

Quote of the week

Very apt for the current USA presidential situation – "Never concede the putt that beats you" – Harry Vardon (Golfer from Jersey, Channel Islands, who won The Open 6 times in the late 1800;s. early 1900's.